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“We have always 
known that heedless 

self-interest was bad 
morals;

we now know that it is 
bad economics.”

Franklin D. Roosevelt

 32nd US President (1933-45)



Social Acceptance of Wind

The theme touches on 
sensitive economic and 
social issues and their 
interaction

A purely economic approach 
has been shown to be 
economically faulty, very 
risky and ultimately 
socially damaging

Economic policy needs a 
social dimension to be 
effective



Policy for the wind sector 
also requires a social 
dimension

Indeed, social and 
environmental 
considerations are critical

In Ireland population widely 
spread, landscape sensitive

Success in wind demands 
buy-in from the populous



People need to feel included 
not excluded to support 
infrastructure development

In Ireland roads generally 
supported because people 
can see the point

They can use the asset 
themselves

landowners are compensated



Similarly, locals will 
accept, even support, grid 
development, if they feel it 
enables their activities

They will also accept 
proposed wind projects

particularly true where 
locals plan production of 
electricity from renewable 
sources
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A purely market driven 
approach suggests lowest 
cost

therefore a limited number 
of large efficient wind 
farms and other RES plants

need a more nuanced 
analysis, which takes 
account of social factors, 
rural development, etc, 

suggests that policy must 
encourage localised 
development



Indeed, that reflects the 
dispersed nature of 
renewable sources of 
energy

a policy focussed on scale 
and consolidation will 
naturally run up against 
this

Such a policy must 
therefore be even more 
inappropriate



Support (REFIT) must be 
structured to allow local 
projects to thrivE

suggests a higher price for 
smaller scale projects

REFIT needs to cover off 
market risks such a non-
dispatch, constraint and 
curtailment

Should be paid so that the 
the full available output 
gets the designated REFIT 
price



Grid rules need to be 
structured to make it less 
onerous for small projects 
to connect:
- less than 1MW outside 
‘Gates’,
- 'who owns pays' connection 
charging,
- 'connect and manage' (UK).
 
in particular to reflect the 
planning system, grid 
connection times must not 
exceed 2/3 years from 
application



Currently grid takes too 
long for planning to be a 
criterion

To join the dots for 
projects, REFIT and grid 
need to be automatic on 
planning (as in Germany)



Conclusions
Aims ultimately social and 
environmental

Economic policy a tool

purely economic approach not 
effective

Wind policy must combine 
economic and social 
dimensions



“A purely 
economic 
approach 
won’t 
achieve a 
largely 
social 
aim.”
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